
6th June 2024 

Principal’s Message What’s On… 

 
June 
 
11th Year 2 Excursion to 
 Werribee Zoo  
 
10th Public Holiday-King’s 
 Birthday - No school 
 on this day 
 
13th EMR Cross Country  
 Yarra Glen Racecourse 
 Good Luck to Kai 6F! 
 
14th Year 6 Interschool 
 Sport 
 
17th Student Free Day-No 
 school on this day 
 OSHClub will be open 
 
18th Prep Excursion to 
 Scienceworks  
 
20th Year 3 & 4 Hoop Time 
 Waverley Basketball 
 Association  Cnr 
 Batesford Road & 
 Power Ave Chadstone 
 
24th Year 5 &6 Hoop Time 
 Waverley Basketball 
 Association  Cnr 
 Batesford Road & 
 Power Ave Chadstone 
 
25th Dress Like an Animal –
 Fundraiser for RSPCA 
 
26th Prep - Shoelace  
 Incursion 
 
28th Last Day of Term 2 
 Students will be 
 dismissed at 2.30pm  
 The Office will close at 
 3pm. 
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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
VISIT FROM THE MINISTER OF EDUCATION 
On Tuesday, Pinewood PS had a surprise 
visit to the school by The Minister of       
Education - The Hon. Ben Carroll MP. The 
Minister was accompanied by Mr Matt  
Fregon MP., Mr John Mullahy MP and SEIL, 
Ms Kerry Wood. Our School Captains, Tian 
Tian and Samual, led the entourage on an 
extension tour of the school and engaged 
in enthusiastic conversation with the     
Minister, as they shared the architectural 
plans for the new gymnasium. 
 
ECONOMICS FAIR – THURSDAY 6TH JUNE 
Our Year 6 students conducted a very successful Yr 6 Fair as part of their Economics 
Unit of study. Each student, from Prep - Yr 5, enjoyed an opportunity to visit the fair 
with their class and join in the fun, games and treats that the year 6 students and 
staff have created.  Congratulations to our Year 6 students! 
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HOUSE NAMES CHANGE… HISTORIC MOMENT! 
The students voted to change the current names of the four Houses to 
names of four animals relevant to our area and the Wurundjeri. We       
conducted the draw on Monday at our whole school online assembly. 
 

  Babejan (Kookaburra)-Red 
  Mirram (Kangaroo)- Blue 
  Inga Linga (Echidna)- Green 
  Woterang (Platypus)- Yellow 

 
 
ATTITUDES TO SCHOOLING SURVEY -YEARS 4 TO 6 
The Attitudes to School Survey (ATOSS) will be conducted in all government schools. This survey is a mechanism 
for gaining an understanding of Year 4-6 students’ perceptions and experience of school. At Pinewood Primary 
School, we use the survey results to set improvement goals and to plan programs and activities to improve each 
child’s learning experience. Students will complete the survey online over the coming weeks. More information 
will be sent home for parents of students involved in years 4-6. 
 
PREP FOR 2025 
Apply now, online, to enrol your child in Foundation (Prep) for 2025 
The Department of Education has released a new state-wide timeline for enrolling in Foundation (Prep) for the 
2025 school year. If you have a child starting primary school in 2025, it’s time to enrol. Make sure you submit your 
online enrolment application by Friday 26th July 2024.  
Schools do accept enrolments after that date from students living within the school zone or who have siblings at 
the school.  
To organise staffing for 2025 it does help schools if families enrol their children as early as they are able. The time-
line applies to children starting Foundation (Prep) in 2025. All government primary schools, including P-9 and P-12 
schools, will follow the timeline.  
If you are enrolling the sibling of a student at our school for Foundation in 2025, and both children will be   
attending our school simultaneously, your child is prioritised for a place as per the department’s Placement Policy.  
For more information, please read about when and how to enrol your child in Foundation at: vic.gov.au/enrolling-
foundation-prep. All the information you require can also be found on our school website, under the ‘School 
Tours’ and ‘Enrolment’ tabs. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Monday 10th June is a Public Holiday (The King’s Birthday Holiday) and as such the school will not be operating. 
 
Monday 17th June: Student free day - Curriculum Day (Numeracy ) Staff will be participating in a full day of      
professional development in the area of Numeracy led by Michael Minas  (Maths Consultant). Please note that 
OSHClub will be operating on this day should you require their services. Please make a booking with them. 
 
Karen Jenkin 
Principal 
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Congratulations to the following students and classes who received awards from Matific for their wonderful  
engagement and achievements in Maths throughout Term 1: 

 
      Most Outstanding Class 2PB and 6O  
        
      First Place   Aiden W 2PB        
 
      Second Place    Harvey 2M  
 
      Third Place     Sammi 5P  
 

This term, individual students and classes will be awarded at Assembly for their accomplishments in Matific. 

This is an exciting opportunity for students to be celebrated in achieving their Math learning goals.  
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The Year Six cohort continue to create these fabulous Mary Poppins promotional posters using poster paints 
and embellishing materials. The students have used great themes, key concepts and images from both the stage 
play and the movie to create wonderfully striking and atmospheric artworks. Well done to all the featured 
artists this week. 
 

 
Ms Francine and Mr Barrett 
Visual Arts Department 
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If you have PREVIOUSLY applied for CSEF, THERE IS NO NEED  for you TO COMPLETE A NEW FORM 
FOR 2024, UNLESS YOU HAVE ADDITIONAL STUDENT/S NOW AT THE SCHOOL.  YOUR CURRENT 
CENTRELINK CARD will be verified.  CSEF forms are now available from the school office.  Please 
provide a copy of your eligibility card with your completed form by the end of Term 2, Friday 28th 
June 2024 
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK  
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